
Santo Church, Ti-Brache Church, Rum Village Church and Security Wall /All Destroyed 
Marianni Church, Neply Church/Damaged 
Santo School/Destroyed  -Place L’or School/Severely Damaged
Trade School and Cafeteria/Destroyed
Orphanage/Severely Damaged- Homeless Shelter and Neply Clinic/Damaged 
Security Wall around Nursing Home Property/Partially Destroyed/Damaged
All Wells Destroyed except for In Rum Village
Three Mission Vehicles Damaged and 2 Destroyed New Commercial Generator /Destroyed

•  Immediately began erecting Temporary Shelters for 4000 (Plus) People following Quake
•  Assisted families through monthly Food Programs all year
•  Provided Medical Assistance for the Injured and kept our regular Clinic Programs in operation
•  Built four Temporary Churches in Marianni, Neply, Ti-Brache, Rum Village 
   (The undamaged portion of the old Neply Church is being used as a Food and Supply Warehouse)
•  Built and Opened a New School in Ti-Brache which includes Kindergarten through High School plus evening
•  Trade Classes/added a morning Feeding Program for children
•  Found Christian Placement Homes for Orphaned Children 
•  Repaired Homeless Shelter and its now back in use
•  Currently Building New Clinic  (Old smaller clinic has been repaired and is being used as part of the Homeless Shelter)
•  Rebuilt Security Wall around Property in Rum Village and a New Permanent Community Church Building 
   is now under construction
•  Drilled new well in Ti-Brache area and purchased a Commercial Generator for the Church/School
•  Bought land in Neply and completed building the security wall around it 
   (This land is where we have erected the Temporary Church, and where the New Clinic is now under construction)
•  Drilled an Artesian Well in Neply and piped water to homes, the Homeless Shelter and Nursing Home Properties 
•  Provided employment to Haitians through our building projects and hired Haitian women to cook a nutritious meal 
   for all of our workers on job sites each day.
•  Held Evangelism Training Classes and sent graduates out to Evangelize Unreached Villages
•  Currently waiting on a shipment of shelters to clear Haitian Customs/these will be set up on our 
    Nursing Home Property once cleared

Many people came to Christ again this year, including three Voodoo Priests! 
Praise God!

All donations, school sponsorships,
gifts and monthly support should be

sent to...

In Canada:
Haiti Missions

12-111 Fourth Ave.
Suite #373

St.Catharines, ON
L2S 3P5

In USA:
Haiti Missions

PO Box 273
Duenweg, MO

USA 64841

Access our website at www.lovehaiti.com

Email Address is:
info@lovehaiti.com

Contact Joy by phone
at 905.984.4230

oct/nov/dec 2010

Designated gifts exceeding the funding 
objectives will be used where most needed.

How We “Ended” On January 12th 2010

How we “Started Again” and Where We are Now 



Enthusiasm Is The Atmosphere That Sets “Faith on Fire”

It’s difficult to believe we have come to the end of 2010 so quickly!  The beginning of the year started with tragedy in Haiti and we found ourselves wondering what the future would hold!  With all the destruction and loss of lives, buildings, injuries and 
illness, it really looked like the “end” for the people in our villages and our organization!  There was so much loss! When there’s nothing left to hang onto but our Faith in God, our “End” often turns out to be a brand New Beginning ... a “Fresh Start!”  When 
God’s people encourage one another in the midst of the storms, an atmosphere of enthusiasm and hope is created which literally sets our “Faith on Fire!”  Faith is, “Starting right where you are and then taking the next step!” That’s exactly what we did 

this year.  When I say “WE,” that includes YOU, Our Organization and the People of Haiti who we are reaching out to!  Everyone shared a part in all that we’ve accomplished by coming together in unity to do what God laid on each heart to help us keep 
moving forward this year.  In our past letters, we have tried to keep you up-dated on the progress.  On this page you will see another new building under construction.  This is our new clinic and we hope to have it finished and opened by the end of this 
month.  The walls of the new church building in the Rum Village are now up too and we are almost ready to put the roof on!  These are not just buildings to use for our ministries and programs in Haiti, but they have been a source of employment for so 
many Haitian people this year which has helped them to rebuild their own lives once again! To keep hope alive this Christmas, we are going to have our Haitian women cook a beautiful meal and we will make sure to feed as many people as we possibly 
can on Christmas day in our area!  Gifts mean nothing to a person who has no food in their stomach so we have asked our supporters to help us feed people rather than give them gift items.  We have been very sensitive to  people’s needs this year  in 
trying to ensure that everyone is treated as equally and fairly as possible since they’ve all experienced some sort of loss.  Special thanks to those of you who have already sent in support to help us put on this Christmas Celebration meal in Haiti! Thank-you 
for continuing to help us, “Keep Hope Alive” and Spread the Gospel of Jesus through our churches and programs to the Haitian People!  

On behalf of our Organization and the People in Haiti, I want to personally say “Thank-you” to our Wonderful, Dedicated and Faithful Supporters!  Our hearts are so grateful to you for helping to set 
our Faith on Fire this year!  We wish You and Your Family a Very Joyous, Peace Filled and Merry Christmas!  May God Richly Bless You!!

With Love, Joy Jones (Madame Jwa)


